Davidson Elementary School

School Leadership Team (SLT)

Meeting Minutes

January 15, 2013

Invitees Present:  Autumn Michael, Dana Jarrett, Molly McKinney, Denise Addison, Liza Underhill, Celia Felthaus, Pedro Bernal, Stella Stroud, Jennifer Kleinfelder, Nicole Fraser, Shari Rawls, Walter Rabb, Mary Shae, Jennifer Myers, Stephanie Shryock, Ms. Mayes, Monica Herr

1. Welcome and approval of November Minutes by Autumn Michaels – It was noted that the date of the next meeting listed was in error and needed to be changed. The minutes were then approved.
2. Principal Update by Dana Jarrett and Molly McKinney – DES currently has 762 students enrolled. 15 new students came in after winter break and 2 withdrew. The parent survey information will be in Thursday Folders. Teachers have been told to also send out the link to parents. The survey is also available on the Facebook page and  PTO E-news. The final day for the survey will be January 28th. Mrs. McKinney reported that Winding Springs Elementary will have a garden planning session on 2/5/2013. This would allow us to see how to run an international garden. They will also have their International Fair on March 3rd if people would like to check it out. They will be bringing one international performance to our Artfest. A uniform drive for Winding Spring Elem is scheduled for later in the spring.

Mr. Jarrett announced he had lots of calls and emails after the Newtown, CT shootings. He reported a successful lockdown drill had taken place with police officers in the building. The front door will remain open until further notice from CMS. They are evaluating new plans for all schools, but it will take time. A video monitoring system is possible for the future. The school floor plan and evacuation plan has been scanned into the police computers. Tom Palmer asked where the procedures originated from and with so many doors, wouldn’t it make sense in the case of emergency for students to actually leave the school, rather than lock-down in a classroom. Mr. Jarrett said the lockdown plan is a directive straight from CMS and they want to have all kids out of sight and accounted for in an emergency situation. Most teachers in the mobile units are locking their doors now. It is teacher choice, but most are choosing to do so. Mr. Jarrett reported that tardiness has improved with the new late bell plan. Mr. Jarrett noted that that Dr. Morrison is putting an emphasis on “branding” our schools to help promote a positive image. Ms. Bowers is putting together a brochure about DES that will include student safety, achievement of students, and how we are using taxpayer money. Mr. Jarrett feels that DES is ahead of the game in this particular area.

Finally, Mr. Jarrett wanted feedback about using a parent survey to find out interest in school uniforms. He said he needed at least 75%-80% of parent support in order to move forward with the process. It was noted that a parent interest survey was done about 4 years ago and it did not have enough support. SLT members voiced support as well as concerns with school uniform. Members felt it was important to educate families about school uniforms and the process before asking them to vote. It was agreed that SLT and administration could move forward with the survey, once CMS guidelines are checked out and distributed to SLT.

3. PTO Report from Stephanie Shryock – Stephanie reported that the PTO spent $25,000 last moth. Their largest fundraiser, Boosterthon, is in March, which had been moved from the fall, and as a result are in a cash flow situation until after the fundraiser. Girls Night Out (Father/Daughter Dance) is January 25th and Boys Night Out is Feb. 7th, Book Fair is at the end of February, Boosterthon is March 6th, Run to Overcome Fun Run is March 15th. A check contribution will be going to Sandy Hook Elem very soon. (Sandy Hook is no longer accepting commemorative snowflakes, so ours will be hung in CVS and then brought back to the school for Artfest in April.) A meeting will be taking place soon with Mrs. Mayes and Ms. Andrus to start planning Artfest. Finally, Stephanie reported that the Committee for Eliminating Davidson’s Digital Divide (E3D) met and will be working with the Ada Jenkins Center and DES Administration to meet the goal of having a computer with internet access into homes of students that need them by August of 2013. Davidson College  and MI-Connection will provide support to help the families use the systems. Stephanie feels this will correlate with the SIP Achievement Gap Goals.

4. SIP Report – Smart Goals #1: The school just completed AIMS assessments today. MAP/AIMS results will be looked at very soon. Smart Goal #2 AIMS testing showing some growth at first sight.  Smart Goal #3: RIT model is ongoing. They have seen a decrease in student referrals.

Smart Goal #4: They are working to secure a school safety plan. It has been reviewed. Bailey middle School Spirit Week will take place the last week in January and includes a parent information night, DES night at a Bailey basketball game, and Bailey Counselors coming to DES to talk with students.
5. Other Business – Pedro Bernal read an interesting article on how to get extra books into needy hands. He would like to send a link to the article to SLT members to read.
6. Meeting was adjourned by Autumn Michael. The next meeting will take place on Tuesday, February 12.

